
 

MEETING OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT ON TUESDAY, APRIL 29TH 2025 

AGREED REPORT 

The Principal’s written report was circulated to Board members in advance of the meeting and 
provided an extensive briefing on a wide range of activities within the college. These included:  

- The superb work of staff in their engagement with Senior Cycle Redevelopment and their 
leadership in enhancing learning and teaching to date 

- The wide array of activities and ongoing plans of the LCA and Transition Year students  
- The superb efforts of students in 3rd and 6th year on their completion of practical exams 

and assessments for the State Examinations Commission 
- The extraordinary work of all the student leadership teams to date 
- The fabulous successes of students in representing the school in a wide variety of 

sports and the wonderful range of extracurricular activities provided by teachers for 
students  

- The wonderful work of the Green Schools Committee in achieving the Green Flag for the 
school 

- The welcome purchase of devices for staff and the recent upgrade of the college’s WiFi 
system, as an integral part of our whole-school digital strategy 

- The wonderful work of our students, staff and parents in the review of school policies. 

The Board adopted and approved the following statements:  

− Child Safe-Guarding Statement 
− Health and Safety Statement 

The Child Protection Oversight Report (CPOR) was presented to the Board. 

The Board wished Mr. Derek Brophy well on the announcement of his retirement and sincerely 
thanked him for his enormous contribution to the college over his many years of service.  

The Board congratulated Sorcha McManus on her appointment as Principal to the college and 
wished her well in her role.  

 The Board wished well to all staff on leave.  

The next meeting of the BOM will be held on Monday, May 26th at 7pm in the college. 


